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Many Dieruff alumni hold 
fond memories of the plan-
etarium at DHS.  Originally 
constructed in 1965, the 
facility was considered 
state-of-the-art at the time.  
For nearly 40 years, teach-
er Gary Becker provided 
fascinating learning experi-
ences about the stars and 
space.  When Gary retired 
in 2010, the planetarium 
was closed. 

With the initial technology 
rendered obsolete, the 
space sat dormant for 
years.  Budget constraints 
within the school district 
made funding a refur-
bished facility impossible. 

In 2018, Mr. Lee Butz, a 
prominent Allentown busi-
nessman, led an effort to 
secure private donations to 
revitalize the planetarium.  
A number of local commu-
nity leaders offered their 

support, including State 
Senator Pat Browne who 
secured $200,000 in fund-
ing.  The campaign to se-
cure the money required to 
refurbish the technology 
and the upgraded seating 
and amenities was suc-
cessful. 

A private ribbon-cutting 
ceremony was held on 
August 23, 2019.  Now 
referred to as the 
"Learning Dome", the   
facility is equipped with 
advanced, high-tech oper-
ating and projection sys-
tems, and interactive tech-
nology.  With training    
capabilities far beyond 
astronomy, the Learning 
Dome addresses the in-
creasing demand for 
STEM (Science Techno-
logy, Engineering, and 
Math).  Six ASD teachers 
spanning grades K-12 and 
representing different 

schools throughout the   
district have received spe-
cial training on how to use 
the new system and soft-
ware. 

I recently had the oppor-
tunity to witness a presen-
tation conducted by    
Brandy Sawyer (the Allen-
town School District STEM 
Director) and a pair of Di-
eruff High School science 
teachers.  Not only was I 
impressed with the exciting 
capabilities of the Learning 
Dome, I was absolutely in 
awe of the level of skill and 
obvious passion demon-
strated by Brandy and her 
Husky colleagues. 

It certainly appears that 
with this powerful combi-
nation of advanced soft-
ware, equipment, and ded-
icated educators, the sky 
is the limit in the Learning 
Dome. 

Dieruffôs New Learning Dome Is ñOut Of This World!ò 

John G. Hughes, Jr. ó61 
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Presidentôs Message 
Kay Kurtz ó74 

 

Since this is my first message as incoming President of the Dieruff HS Alumni Association, I want to take the 

time to publicly acknowledge and thank John G. Hughes Jr. for his tireless efforts, endless time and dedication 

to our Alumni Association over the past 7 İ years. 

I realize I have large shoes to fill and I hope that many will step up to assist our association to grow and move 

forward. One area that I can use help is with the management of our alumni website.  If you are interested, 

please reach out to me at dieruffalumni@gmail.com. 

I canôt believe that Saturday afternoon is the scheduled Dieruff-Allen Football Game.  The game begins at 1:00 

PM at JB Crum Stadium.  Plan to arrive early and greet the football team as they pass thru the ROTC Saber 

gauntlet around 10:45 AM. This year your alumni association officers made the decision to put the Tailgate on 

ñpauseò.  We still encourage you to hold your own private tailgate festivities prior to the game or stop over to 

Big Woodyôs for a bite prior to the game.  Bigger and better plans for a 2020 tailgate are anticipated. 

Beginning in November, we will be accepting applications for the 2020 Recipients of the Alumni Association 

Wall of Distinction.  You will be able to download an application from our alumni website. 

Warm Husky Regards, 

Kay 

mailto:dieruffalumni@gmail.com
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ñPush óem back... Shove óem back... Way back! When 

was the last time you heard that raucous football cheer 

flow through a cheerleaderôs megaphone? 

On October 11th over two dozen alumni cheerleaders 

delivered some spirited nostalgia to a Friday night foot-

ball game. They brought their Husky Pride to J. Birney 

Crum Stadium and blended their unbridled passion (and 

physicality) with the current Varsity and JV cheerleading 

squads.  

Participants included: (ó65) - Judy Laudenslayer Walsh, 

Linda Molinaro Warsham, (ó67) - Paulette Diefenderfer 

Kish, (ó81) - Barb Weiss Snyder, (ó82) ï Denise Litzen-

berger-Saraceno, (88) - Dee Jaye, (ó90) ï Brenda 

Nieves, Heidi Deutsch Santiago, Jennifer Schafer 

Stoudt, Shelley Thompson, Kalean Wagner, (ó91) There-

sa Krauchick, Brenda Sabastro, (ó94) Caroline Daher 

Amary, (ó96) Hiba Daher, (ó98)- Roba Daher-Bozakis, 

(ó99) ï Sarah Martin Palma, (ó02) ï Ashley Donchez 

Falk, Sarah Hinkle Pastelyak, Shannin Crone Peters, 

(ó05) - Jenny Lynn, (ó10) ï Shantel Castro, (ó12) ï Jaylin 

Babayan, Casey Smith, Melissa Washington and (ó14) ï 

Karina Romero. 

The theme of the evening was PINKOUT ï ñCheer For 

The Cureò. That theme permeated the stadium, with 

cheerleaders, students, and players donning colorful 

pink apparel. Even our canine mascots, Kiska and Na-

dia, sported pink ribbons. The result was a unified mes-

sage of support in the fight against breast cancer. It also 

resulted in a memorable evening for all of us. 

The word is that bringing alumni cheerleaders back for a 
football game could certainly develop into a popular an-
nual tradition.  Spread the word. 

Alumni Cheerleaders Show Off Their Pride 

John G. Hughes, Jr. ó61 


